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Peter Doeringer, Chairman
Planning Board

City of Newton

1000 Commonwealth Avenue
Newton, MA 02459

Northland Newton Project Needham Street

Dear Chairman Doeringer;

1200 WALNUT STREET

NEWTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02461-1267
TELEPHONE (617) 965-3500
www.sab-law.com

aschlesinger@sab-law.com

At the request of the Associate City Engineer Northland development LLC on
behalf of the property owners at 241-281 Needham Street, 55 Tower Road and 156 Oak
Street requests consent of the Planning Board to naming of the private driveways in the
Northland Newton Development in accordance with the attached plan.

The names of the driveways as shown on the plan are:

Main Street
Foundry Way
Lattice Road
Carden Lane

This request is made under a reservation of rights that the Planning Board does
not have jurisdiction or authority over the naming of private drives, but that the practice

of the Engineering Department is to follow this procedure.
Very truly yours,

Alan J. $chiesinger |

cc: Andrew Lee
G. Kent Gonzales
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PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT BOARD MEETING MINUTES
December 7, 2020

Members Present:
Peter Doeringer, Chair
Sonia Parisca

Chris Steele

Sudha Maheshwari
Jennifer Molinsky
Kevin McCormick
James Robertson

City Councilors Present: Councilors Albright and Malakie

Staff Present:

Barney Heath, Director of Planning and Development

Amanda Berman, Director of Housing & Community Development
Eamon Bencivengo, Housing Development Planner

Katy Hax Holmes, Chief Preservation Planner

Malcolm Lucas, Housing Planner

Shaylyn Davis, Community Development Planner

Tiffany Leung, Community Development Planner

Danielle Bailey, Grants Manager

Cat Kemmett, Planning Associate

Ruthanne Fuller
Mayor

Barney Heath
Director
Planning & Development

Others present: Judi Barrett, Barrett Planning Group

Meeting held virtually by Zoom Meeting
Members
Peter Doeringer, Chair 1. Public Hearing and Vote on FY 21-25 Analysis of Impediments to Fair Housing Choice (Al)
Kelley Brown, Member Final Draft Report
Sudha Maheshwari, Member
Jennifer Molinsky, Member Chair Doeringer opened the meeting at 7:02 p.m.
Sonia Parisca, Vice Chair
Chris Steele, Member Ms. Berman explained that the department has been working with Ms. Barrett and her team
Barney Heath, ex officio since March on a plan for the WestMetro HOME Consortium, which coincides with a 5-year
Kevin McCormick, Alternate plan submitted and approved by HUD.
James Robertson, Alternate
Ms. Barrett started her presentation. She explained that the focus of the WestMetro HOME
Consortium is to create and promote fair housing opportunities for the whole consortium,
not just Newton or any one town only. An analysis of impediments is required for HUD
federal fund recipients.

Ms. Barrett explained that the legal framework for this analysis lies in the Fair Housing Act,
and that fair housing exists when people can find safe and suitable housing options within
their economic means wherever they choose to live, and they do not face discrimination
Newton, MA 02459 based on their membership in a protected class. Public & private practices have contributed
T617-796-1120 over the years to a lack of fair housing.
F617-796-1142

1000 Commonwealth Ave.

Some of the recommendations included in the plan include:
www.newtonma.gov

e Make training and educational opportunities easier to access

e Make resources available to people with disabilities

e Translate materials for those who speak languages other than English

e Hold an annual training to distribute information

e Develop a series of fair housing PSAs for distribution on local cable access channels
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e Provide info on fair housing responsibilities to first-time landlords, realtors, housing developers

e Identify & address discriminatory actions in the private real estate market

e Increase the consortium’s capacity to affirmatively further fair housing

e Review zoning ordinances for provisions that may unintentionally encourage discriminatory practices

Ms. Barrett explained that her group solicited feedback from a focus group to better understand why these
barriers exist in these communities. Some highlights learned from these focus groups include:

e The need for larger affordable units for families

e The need for smaller, accessible units for seniors looking to downsize
Households with rental vouchers where vouchers often fail to cover enough of the cost
Households at or below 50% AMI experience a lack of options at this level of affordability

Other lessons learned from these focus groups that Ms. Barrett discussed include
e There is a lack of regional and local collaboration on housing issues
e Lack of diversity on boards/committees,
e  Weak or no inclusionary zoning
e Zoning that favors single family homes on large lots
e Survey revealed most people are not aware of what their community is doing to address housing
discrimination

Ms. Barrett concluded her presentation. Chair Doeringer then opened the public hearing at 7:30 p.m.

Ted Hess-Mahan, Chair of the Fair Housing Committee, said that the consensus of the members of the Fair Housing
Committee consensus is to endorse all recommendations made in this draft and recommend that the Consortium
staff provide the Board with an implementation plan by February 2021. The Fair Housing Committee is interested
in seeing defined outcomes and strategies for implementation, and for all of these actions to be addressed in a
five-year plan. The Fair Housing Committee believes that all recommendations should be implemented according
to a schedule designed by Consortium staff, who should also draw up a high-level budget for fair housing testing.
Consortium staff should identify funding for annual training and educational materials for property owners. The
Fair Housing Committee inquired as to how the Consortium staff can coordinate with all the communities to
implement all the recommendations and suggest that Consortium incorporate the resources that member
communities may have, such as legal and practical expertise. Mr. Hess-Mahan added that the Fair Housing
Committee in Newton has been recommending testing for years and they are glad to see it is included in these
recommendations.

Doris Ann Sweet said that Newton is in the process of reevaluating its zoning, and this report highlights the
difficulty of getting good information out to the public. She asked if other communities are working on changing
zoning in the way that Newton is. Ms. Barrett responded that she is not aware of another comprehensive zoning
process going on now in the area that is substantially similar to what is happening in Newton.

Ellis Kriesberg, a resident of Bedford, said that the waitlist for housing authority units has a preference for
veterans, which is de facto discriminatory, and asked if anything can be done about that. Ms. Barrett explained
that the ability to give preference to veterans is programmatic. If Housing Authorities are giving preference to any
group, it’s because they must. There is often a disconnect between housing options that exist and the needs of the
community.

Councilor Malakie asked why Wellesley, Weston, and Lincoln are not included in the consortium. Ms. Barrett said
that while she was not sure, being a part of the consortium is voluntary, and the composition of the consortium
has changed over time. Mr. Heath said that in the past Newton has reached out to those communities, but it is all
voluntary and there isn't much of a financial incentive for them to join. Ms. Berman added that there has not been
outreach to those towns lately. Being a member of the consortium is a lot of work, and if they aren't eager to
participate, it might not work. Acton has been interested and they are a contiguous community, so Consortium
staff is looking into that possibility.

At 7:47 p.m. the Board began their discussion.
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Ms. Molinsky suggested a few small language suggestions, including referring to single family only zoning rather
than single family zoning, for clarity. She agreed that the link between zoning and fair housing is important. If a
community adopts housing costs, it could keep out certain groups and create a fair housing issue. She said it would
be helpful to underscore in the report that even if unintentional, these policies can have negative impacts. She
would like to increase the stock of accessible housing as well and asked if visitability ordinances or similar things
have reached the level of becoming a recommendation. Ms. Barrett said that she can make those suggested
changes, and that while visitability is certainly something that can be made a development standard, she prefers to
think about universal design standards as part of site plan review.

Mr. McCormick concurred that zoning is an important component of this analysis, and that this is an appropriate
time to be considering zoning changes. He believes that the City Council should look at this report. We know we
need subsidized housing, but it has been difficult to talk about making changes to single family-only zoning, and
this report could help educate people on how important this is. Ms. Barrett agreed, and said that if you have
homogenous housing stock, you are narrowing consumer choices. The more diverse your housing stock is, the
more diverse your households can be.

Chair Doeringer said that he has noticed that easier projects have been done but the more difficult or expensive
projects have not. He said it might be useful to include a prioritization that would move all communities forward to
the tougher implementation stages. He suggested a set of timetables for communities at different abilities to act
and respond to the recommendations by 2025. Ms. Barrett said she would be happy to make those changes.

Ms. Maheshwari Sudha asked if Fair Housing workshops are regularly held, and if there is a Consortium-wide effort
to push Fair Housing workshops and education. Ms. Barrett responded that CTPC will soon be providing brand new
training modules on fair housing in spring. She wants to make sure every community has access to quality and
comprehensive educational materials. Mr. Hess-Mahan added that he would love to be able to expand Fair
Housing workshops, like the one the Newton Fair Housing Committee hosted for Board members.

Josephine McNeil said that some elected officials are not inclined to learn more about these issues, and that
educational programs are held every year and elected officials rarely come. We need commitment from them,
because it is clear that offering education is not enough if people don’t show up.

Kathy Laufer said that as a member of the Fair Housing Committee, she is looking forward to more collaboration
with the consortium.

At 8:04, Mr. Steele moved to close the public hearing, seconded by Ms. Maheshwari.

Mr. McCormick then made a motion to accept the report, seconded by Ms. Maheshwari. The motion carried 5-0-1
with Mr. Heath abstaining.

2. Public Hearing and Vote on Substantial Amendment to the FY20 Annual Action Plan and FY16-FY20
Consolidated Plan

At 8:06 p.m. Ms. Berman her presentation. She explained that this item is a substantial amendment to the third
round of CDBG-CV funds. This round includes $607,513 of funding under the CARES Act, which was signed on
March 27, 2020. The first allocation for Newton in spring was for $1,136,128, and the second allocation in fall was
for $607,513.

According to HUD requirements, this funding must be used to prevent, prepare for, and respond to COVID-19
through CDBG eligible activities. The spring funding went to several programs, including: COVID-19 emergency
housing relief, the small business recovery grant program, the human services program, and program
administration.

For this round, 49%, or $300,000, will go toward small business recovery grants to support small businesses that
have had significant disruption due to the pandemic. To be eligible, these businesses must have a physical
establishment in Newton and a loss of revenue of at least 30%. Priority will be given to those who didn't get funds
in the first round of the program. Businesses may use this funding for employee wages, loss of inventory,
rent/commercial mortgage, utilities, PPE, and other eligible activities. The city expects that about 26 businesses

Page 3 of 6



can be served in this round. Applicants will be evaluated based on several factors, including: are they a low to
moderate income owned business, the severity of need, strength of community engagement and outreach, and
others. In the last round there were 107 applications, and 27 grants given to enterprises across Newton

Human services will get 41% of the funds, or $247,000 dollars. This funding will be given to nonprofits that provide
direct service to support Newton’s low-to moderate income population. The funding will be made available
through a mini RFP round. Priority will be given to the most urgent needs, such as basic needs, mental health
services, food insecurity, utility payments, and in-person childcare. The minimum grant amount will be $20,000 per
grantee. The RFP was released on November 18, and applications are due December 9. In round 1, 86% of
individuals served were extremely low income and most (79%) were white. Finally, 10% of the allocation will go to
program administration.

Ms. Berman also provided an update on the emergency housing relief program. - The lottery took place on June
10, and as of November 30, 205 households have been served. Over $900,000 of direct rental and mortgage
assistance has been given. As of December 21, 154 households will lose their housing assistance. The CPC meeting
on December 8 will include a conversation to discuss extending assistance beyond the current 6 month maximum.

Chair Doeringer then opened the public hearing.

Josephine McNeil said that only the demographics served in the rental assistance program reflects what one would
expect based on what we understand about who has been most negatively impacted by COVID-19. With respect to
businesses, were any owned by minorities? What about employees? Ms. Bailey said that for round 1, staff tried to
use the state vetting process, which was deemed to not work very well for this purpose. For round 2 they will ask
those questions without relying on state data for owners, but had not planned to ask about employees, but staff
will look into it.

Ms. McNeil asked that given what we saw in the Al report and other data we have, have we considered just
focusing on low income people, rather than moderate income populations, where money could go further and
serve more people? Ms. Berman answered that the department is looking at supporting the programs out there in
Newton and has not discussed funding only programs that serve low income individuals.

Ms. McNeil said that the communities being hit hardest by COVID-19 are poor people, not moderate-income
people and does not understand why we wouldn't focus on those that need it most. Why aren't members of the
community involved in this process? Mr. Heath responded that the department is restricted by time. The main goal
is to get the funding out to the network of providers as soon as possible. Staff also rely a lot on community
organizations who know how to reach the people that need help the most.

Ms. McNeil responded that that method creates a problem- if you are in the know, you have a better chance of
access to funding. The people who need it most often don't have a chance if they are not connected to the right
people. How do people find out about these grants?

Ms. Berman said that staff maintain a listserv of organizations that are funded, were funded in the past, or do work
in Newton, who get an email informing them of these opportunities. They are included in the Friday report, go out
to the mayor’s news list, normal RFPs are published in the TAB, and they hold info sessions.

Kathy Laufer, Director of the Cousens Fund, explained that her organization has been a recipient of such funds in
the past. Many nonprofits already have their client base. If you are a client, you will have access to funds. If you
are not a client, you will not have access to funds.

Chair Doeringer then began a discussion with Board members. Ms. Molinsky asked whether staff think demand will
be higher this time. She also shared concern about the end of funding from the summer for housing and asked
whether there was merit in saving money from this round for housing, and if that would be allowed if so. Ms.
Berman explained that there is flexibility in the budget to use funding for housing but would require another
substantial amendment. Ms. Leung said that on average, there are 20 applications from 20 organizations in a
normal entitlement round. Some organizations do not apply because they get funding from elsewhere, or are
required to serve a certain population, which narrows the pool of applicants.
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Chair Doeringer said that Ms. McNeil made good points for the Board to consider and asked if there is a large
backlog of applicants with need for housing assistance. Ms. Berman said that most households that applied were
eligible have been funded. The maximum has been extended to 6 months, but most of the cohort that got funding
started receiving it in July, which means it will expire soon. They are hoping to extend it for 2 more months.

Chair Doeringer asked what the likely date is we would need more money to serve the current population housing
wise. Ms. Berman said that that would be February 2021. Ms. McNeil added that there are funds for housing at the
state level as well, and we should refer people to the RAFT program.

At 9:00, Ms. Molinsky motioned to close the public hearing, seconded by Mr. Steele. Ms. Molinsky then moved to
endorse the recommendation for the allocation of CARES-CV funding, seconded by Mr. Steele. The motion carried
6-0-1, with Mr. Heath abstaining.

3. Recommendation on Landmark Proposals for buildings in West Newton Square before Newton Historical
Commission

Mr. Heath then introduced the next item. Ms. Hax Holmes explained that these two properties are the last of
those nominated earlier in the year by Councilor Malakie. The new landmark ordinance was adopted in June 2020,
and the reports created by the Historic Commission are based on the requirements in that revised ordinance. At
this time, neither buildings have demolition delays on them, and not at any imminent risk at this point.

The conclusion of the NHC report is that while the Bank of America building contributes to the National Register
district in West Newton, they are not recommending a landmark status for the building. Built 1932, the structure
has been altered over time. Though it contributes to the district, according to their criteria it does not stand out as
a landmark in that district.

Ms. Molinsky asked if the annex or the Davis Hotel is landmarked. Ms. Hax Holmes responded that the annex is not
landmarked, and it has not yet been nominated, but the Davis Hotel has been. Councilor Malakie added that
though she thinks it should be landmarked, the city owns it, so there is more control over its fate.

Chair Doeringer asked Board members if they wanted to make a recommendation about designating this building
as a landmark. Ms. Molinsky said that she struggled with understanding how to reconcile what the ordinance says
with her understanding of the sense of place the set of buildings with this look creates in the neighborhood. Chair
Doeringer said that the report makes it clear that the building does not meet the criteria for landmark status in the
ordinance and doesn't fit in clearly with the Washington Street Vision Plan. Councilor Malakie pointed out some of
the historical and architectural merits of the bank and its role in the neighborhood.

Ms. Parisca asked for clarification on what exactly happens if a property is landmarked, and whether if a building is
preserved if that means it can still change uses over time. Ms. Hax Holmes explained that it removes the
demolition delay in perpetuity. The structure could then only be demolished if the NHC approves it. However, a
landmarked building can still change or be altered, in terms of use or physical structure, it just needs the approval
of the NHC. The NHC has no jurisdiction over use. Any landmark can come before the NHC to change anything.
Some areas can also be isolated to be allowed to change by right as well, at the discretion of the NHC.

Mr. Hess-Mahan said that the Bank of America building is historic, but it is a knock-off of other buildings.

Rena Getz said that the bank has character, is uniquely situated on the corner, and helps define the context in the
area, and that these decisions should be made considering the whole context of the area.

Chair Doeringer then made a motion for the Board not to recommend 1 Chestnut Street for landmark designation.
Ms. Parisca seconded, and the motion passed 5-0-1 with Mr. Heath abstaining.

Ms. Hax Holmes then explained that the NHC does recommend granting the CVS building landmark status. She
explained that the building has been maintained over time and adapted to modern use but has largely retained its
style. It fits the criteria for a landmark in that it stands alone as a unique architectural style, significantly
contributes to the architectural development of the city, and is a notable example of 1880 gothic Victorian
architecture.
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Chair Doeringer pointed out that the additions in the back of the building are not historic or iconic and asked if the
Board could recommend landmark status without endorsing the additions. Ms. Holmes explained that the NHC
probably wouldn't see those as contributing to the significance of the property. The whole building would be
preserved under the rules in the ordinance, but a notation could be made that the Board would encourage
property owners to work with the NHC in the future on the rear additions

Mr. McCormick said that the CVS building fits in well to the whole square, and it contributes to the neighborhood
context significantly. He would recommend it for landmark status.

Chair Doeringer then made a motion for the Board to recommend 989-1003 Watertown Street for landmark
designation. The motion was seconded by Mr. Steele and passed 5-0-1 with Mr. Heath abstaining.

4. Minutes

Upon a motion by Mr. Steele, and seconded by Mr. McCormick, the minutes from November 2 and November 5
were approved 5-0-2, with Ms. Molinsky and Ms. Parisca abstaining.

5. Zoning Redesign Update

Ms. Kemmett provided an update on Zoning Redesign. Planning staff held two community engagement events on
December 2 and 3, which were well attended by the public. Staff plan to post the presentation, breakout sessions,
and questions and comments from the event on the city website soon. She also explained that the Garage
Ordinance revisions are well under way, and that staff plan to present the updated ordinance text at the ZAP
meeting on December 14th.

6. Adjournment

Upon a motion by Mr. Steele, seconded by Mr. McCormick, the Board voted unanimously to close the meeting at
9:56 p.m.
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Ruthanne Fuller
Mayor

Barney Heath
Director
Planning & Development

Members

Peter Doeringer, Chair

Kelley Brown, Member
Sudha Maheshwari, Member
Jennifer Molinsky, Member
Sonia Parisca, Vice Chair
Chris Steele, Member
Barney Heath, ex officio
Kevin McCormick, Alternate
James Robertson, Alternate

1000 Commonwealth Ave.
Newton, MA 02459
T617-796-1120

F 617-796-1142

www.newtonma.gov

PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT BOARD JOINT
MEETING WITH ZONING AND PLANNING
COMMITTEE MINUTES

December 14, 2020

Members Present:
Peter Doeringer, Chair

Zoning and Planning Committee Members Present: Councilors Crossley (Chair), Danberg,
Leary, Albright, Wright, Krintzman, Baker, and Ryan

Other Councilors Present: Councilors Bowman, Greenberg, Kalis, Kelley, Laredo, Lipof,
Malakie, and Markiewicz. Planning Board Member Peter Doeringer

City Staff: Jonathan Yeo, Chief Operating Officer; John Lojek, Commissioner of Inspectional
Services; Barney Heath, Director of Planning; Jennifer Caira, Deputy Director of Planning and
Development; Cat Kemmett, Associate Planner; Nevena Pilipovic-Wengler, Community
Engagement Planner; Andrew Lee, Assistant City Solicitor; David Olson, City Clerk

Meeting held virtually by Zoom Meeting

#448-20 Proposal to amend Newton Zoning Ordinances Chap. 30. Sec 3.4 Garages
Action: Zoning & Planning Held 8-0, Public Hearing to be held January 25, 2021

The chair of the Zoning and Planning committee stated that the focus of the
discussion at tonight's meeting will be the changes that the committee had agreed
to at the last meeting. It is hoped that the committee would be able to get through
these changes tonight so that a public hearing date could be set. The intention is to
hold the public hearing at the second meeting in January. The chair introduced Cat
Kemmett from the planning department to make a presentation. She noted that the
presentation focused on text revisions that were recommended at the last zoning
and planning committee meeting, as well as from building professionals, the
inspectional services department, and the public.

Rear Facing Garages - Sec. 3.4.4.B.4

The planning department has added a placeholder for inserting a definition to
explicitly allow for rear-facing garages and to clarify the angles that would constitute
a rear facing garage on a lot. Planning will work with the inspectional services
department to make sure that the definition makes sense and will work with the
consultants to develop illustrations.

The Zoning and Planning committee raised the following concerns:

e It was asked what was meant by a rear facing garage. Is this a garage that is at the
rear of the building or does it face the rear of the lot? The planning department
stated that it is the garage that faces the rear of the lot. Currently the ordinance
exempts detached garages that are set behind the property from the door width
requirement. It was also noted that there are rear-facing garages at the back of a
property that are built into the basement. These are rare but we would still like to
allow for them. Both attached and detached rear-facing garages would be exempt
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from the overall garage width, but the door dimensions, and the overall size would be in place.

* For rear-facing garages, we should be aware of what the garage is facing in terms of the neighbors. If it
is facing a backyard, that may not be a problem, but if it is facing a rear-lot subdivision this may be a
problem.

Door Jamb Measurement - Sec. 3.4.4.B.5

The planning department has changed the method of measurement of the door from the exterior face
of the jam to the interior face of the jam. This change was made on the advice of the building
professionals and the current planning staff. This change to the text is to make sure that only the doors
are being measured. It will not include any decorative trim or any decorative elements that might be
outside the door.

The Zoning and Planning committee raised the following concerns:

¢ It was asked if these door widths take into account accessibility. Would a handicapped accessible van
be able to enter and unload someone in a wheelchair? Would we entertain a special permit to
accommodate challenging topography issues and to allow for an increase in the width percentage in
certain circumstances? The planning department stated that if there was a topography issue, then the
homeowner could apply for a variance. In terms of accessibility, the 16 foot door is agreed to as a way to
accommodate the need for a wider garage door. It was also asked if the area allowed within the garage
is enough to accommodate the unloading of a passenger from a handicapped accessible vehicle. It was
noted that architect Deb Pierce will be contacted to see if there needs to be any change for accessibility.

¢ |t was asked that the ordinance eliminate the word automobile to get away from defining the use of
the structure. The ordinance is about the size, shape, and look of these structures whether a not they
are being used for automobiles. There are plenty of garages that are not used for automobiles.

Primary Front Lot Line - Sec. 3.4.4.B.8

In the previous draft of the ordinance homeowners could determine which was the primary front lot line
if the house was on multiple streets or ways. The new draft defines the primary front lot line as the one
to which the primary entrance faces. This change was made to better align with the language and
procedures in the current zoning ordinance. The Zoning and Planning committee raised the following
concerns:

¢ It was noted that many homes have their main entrance facing the side of the property and it was
asked that the definition be looked at to address this type of situation.

Standards for Front Facing Garages - Sec. 3.4.4.C

In earlier drafts the planning department had recommended that Front-facing garages be set back from
the front elevation of the home in order to reduce the prominence of the garage. The building
professionals suggested that this be a limit needed as there are controls elsewhere in the ordinance that
will limit the prominence of Front-facing garages without requiring a setback. At the last zoning and
planning committee meeting there was a rough consensus that we should not regulate the placement of
front facing garages. To reflect that sentiment, this requirement was removed.

The Zoning and Planning committee raised the following concerns:

¢ It was asked if a bonus should be given to houses that are on small lots so that they can have a two-car
garage. There is a project on a small lot on Eastside Parkway with garage doors that make up more than
50% of the front elevation, but there's no way to get a two-car garage on this lot without doing so. The
planning department responded that if they had been able to set the garage back from the front
elevation by ten feet, they might be able to get a wider garage. The planning department was asked to
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look at this specific example. If homeowners were only allowed to do a single car garage because of the
width of the small lots, where would they put their second car?

e Why are we giving a larger percentage to multiple single garage doors then to a single double garage
door? The planning department responded that they did not want to disincentivize multiple single
garage doors, because they may be wider in total, but they are smaller scale and have less visual impact.
The total building width comes out about the same if you have two 9 foot doors (18 feet of door) or one
16 foot door.

Standards for Residential Buildings with Two Units - Sec. 3.4.4.F

The planning department has established a maximum garage footprint of 500 square feet for each unit
into two-unit residential building. This is to ensure an appropriate size and scale for garages. The 500
square foot number was derived from the fact that the ordinances currently have a maximum of 700
square feet for a three-car garage.

The Zoning and Planning committee raised the following concerns:

e |t was asked if the measurement of 500 square feet was the appropriate measurement as we are
concerned with the apparent width of the garage. Would it be better to limit the width of the garage, as
opposed to the square footage? Some people may want to have their garage extend back to include a
shop, so it might be deeper, but have an appropriate width. This would apply for an attached garage not
for a detached garage.

e |t was stated that many properties in Newton don't have garages, and the ordinance should not
encourage them. We should make the ordinance work, but it's not a terrible thing if we don't have
garages.

¢ In reference to using the term automobiles, it was suggested that the last clause of F.1.a. "shall
provide for no more than two automobiles"”, be eliminated.

Exemptions - Sec. 3.4.4.G

An exemption was added for attached front-facing garages with a setback of more than 10 feet from the
front elevation to be exempt from meeting the standards specific to front-facing garages. This was done
so as to encourage attached front facing garages to be being built more than 10 feet back from the front
elevation. When the planning department did it's data analysis it found that the definition of front
elevation, which only includes the building width within the first 10 feet of the front most line of the
house, might unintentionally prohibit garages that are set back more than 10 feet. The planning
department wants to encourage garages that are set back more than 10 feet and therefore is adding the
exemption. A third exemption was added to create relief for garages on rear lots. Since these would only
be minimally seen from the street and do not have a front lot line, they would be reviewed and
approved as part of a special permit

The Zoning and Planning committee raised the following concerns:

* Concern was raised about the exemptions for garages set back 70 feet or more, for a doorway that is
not facing the front, and for a corner lot where you could have a visual impact that is quite substantial
on the side street. We should not create a situation where garages, and front doors, are being turned so
as to capture the exemption. With the 70-foot exemption, could "snout" houses be created that are 70
feet back. We could see the loss of some smaller houses that have been part of the neighborhood,
because they can be torn down and a home with the garage being the dominant feature put up in its
place.
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¢ Councilor Wright shared a presentation. She shared images of narrow lots where she felt a "snout"
house could be created as long as it was 70 feet back. She noted that there are a lot of these types of
lots in the City. For example, if 56 Derby Street was torn down and a new house built 70 feet back,
would that allow the garage to be in front so that only the garage would be facing the street. It was
noted that the proposed ordinance language says that front-facing garages 10 feet or more in front of
the house would be counted as the front elevation and therefore could not be built because the garage
doors would be more than 40% of the garage as the front elevation.

Still to be Completed

Planning staff will continue to work with the Inspectional Services department to make sure that section
3.4.3.A.2, which requires accessory buildings to be set 6 feet away from principle structures, is not too
restrictive, add in a definition for Rear Facing Garages, and to refine language in the text.

The Zoning and Planning committee raised the following concerns:

¢ It was stated that the 6-foot distance between the principle and accessory building made sense. We
currently do it for accessory apartment structures and should to it for garages as well.

¢ It was stated that the reasoning for a 6-foot distance made a lot of sense so that people could not get
a lesser setback by placing a detached garage only inches from the main house. However, is 6 feet the
right distance? Wouldn't it be easier to measure wall to wall and to allow a space that someone could
walk through? Overhanging eaves may also be a good design element and should be allowed.

Commissioner Lojek responded that he was looking for an absolute distance and that the point is to look
at mass and density. If you allow a 2-foot overhang from the house, and a 4-foot overhang from the
garage, they might as well be attached. This needs to be kept simple. The committee was reminded that
the system was being gamed because if you have a detached garage you can use the smaller 5-foot
setback, but if you have an attached garage you have to use the normal setback. Garages are being
placed within inches of the house to take advantage of the smaller setback which put the structure
closer to their neighbors.

Cat Kemmett also presented several draft illustrations created by the consultant to go along with the
definitions to illustrate Front Elevation, Side Facing Garage Door Location, Front Facing Garage with
single door/s, and Front Facing garage with a double door (see attached).

Data Analysis

The planning department reviewed building permits for single- and two-family homes for 2019 and
2020. In that timeframe ISD issued 203 new building permits. The planning department organized the
permits by zoning districts and three types of lot frontages: narrow, average, and wide. They excluded
the outlier lots and about 10 projects that did not include garages ending up with 128 permits in the
data set. The planning department looked at the architectural plans for these projects on the ISD
website and determined if the garage was side facing, front facing, or rear facing; and whether the
garage had single or double garage doors. They then looked at the door widths in relation to the front
elevation to see if they aligned with what the department was proposing. What the planning
department found was that 70% of the homes would comply with the proposal as it is now drafted. Of
the 93-single family homes surveyed, 23 would not comply with the draft proposal. Of the 25 two-family
homes, 13 would not comply with the draft proposal. They also found that with minor design
adjustments, most of the noncompliant projects could comply. Ms. Kemmett presented several
illustrations of recently built homes that did, and did not, comply with the ordinance as drafted (The full
presentation is attached).
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The Zoning and Planning committee raised the following concerns:

¢ It was asked how many of the houses in the data set had garages in front of the house. The planning
department responded that they did not focus on placement, because the committee had already
agreed not to regulate placement. The accuracy of that statement was questioned, as it was not
remembered that way. A councilor felt strongly that the garage should be behind the front elevation,
showed that if the garage was more than 10 feet in front of the front elevation, it pretty much would
not be allowed, as the front elevation would be all garage, and not meet the 40% or 45% requirement.
The illustration of 32 Maple Avenue made this point. The chair of the zoning and planning committee
noted that at the last meeting the count of opinion of committee members was five in favor of not
regulating placement and three opposed.

¢ The planning department was asked why the data did not include those homes that did not have
garages. It would be important to know why they did not include a garage.

e Why does the data not include renovated properties? The planning department responded that they
had limited time to get this data together and needed to focus on a manageable set of data. By focusing
on new construction, it was highly likely that a garage was going to be included. The sheer number of
renovations, which usually don't include a garage, would have taken a lot more time to sort through
them.

¢ It was asked that the drafting of the public hearing notice be done in a way that will allow for a change
to garage placement if the committee changes its mind based on public comment at the public hearing.

¢ |t was stated that having this data was excellent and we should have more of this as we move forward
to help back up our changes. At the close of the discussion, the committee decided unanimously to hold
the public hearing on the garage Ordinance on January 25, 2021. The committee then voted
unanimously to hold the item.
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